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MEETING DATE:  

3/3/2021 

 

  

NUMBER: 6. 
 

SUBJECT:  

Approve Professional Services Agreement with Poggemeyer Design Group, Inc., in an Amount Not to Exceed 

$51,760 for the 2004 City of North Las Vegas Park and Recreational Facility Master Plan Update, CIP Project 

No. 10480. (Citywide) (For Possible Action) 

REQUESTED BY: 

Cass Palmer, Director, Neighborhood and Leisure Services 

WARD: 

 Citywide 

RECOMMENDATION OR RECOMMEND MOTION:  

That the City Council approve the Professional Services Agreement with Poggemeyer Design Group in an 

amount not to exceed $51,760. 

FISCAL IMPACT:   

AMOUNT:  $51,760  

EXPLANATION: 

Funding for the update to the Master Plan is provided for in the FY21 – 

FY25 Capital Improvement Plan. 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:  

00413-700521-450540 

STAFF COMMENTS AND BACKGROUND INFORMATION:  

Creating and periodically updating a municipality’s Parks and Recreation Master Plan is fundamental in 

providing the framework for orderly and consistent planning, acquisition, development, and administration 

of the parks and recreation resources, programs, and facilities.  Essentially, this document identifies the 

recreation needs in the community, predicts future demand, and states policies for physical and social 

planning, providing a comprehensive vision for the park system, individual parks, open space areas, 

recreation facilities, and programming.   

 

The City last updated its Parks and Recreation Master Plan in 2004. Since then, there has been substantial 

change in population and demographics.  Additionally, the parks system has expanded exponentially with the 

addition of numerous parks and facilities and the extension of the trails system.  Furthermore, the City has 

seen its population center shift as growth has primarily been on the north side of the City.  This growth and 

change has necessitated an update in the Master Plan. 

 


